
502 E 9TH ST, DES MOINES IA 50319 
Phone: 515-725-8200 www.IowaDNR.gov  Fax: 515-725-9501 

August 14, 2023 

Meghan A. McCollister 
Regional Administrator 
US EPA, Region 7 
11201 Renner Blvd 
Lenexa, KS 66219 

Dear Administrator McCollister: 

The Iowa Department of Natural Resources (DNR) respectfully submits this letter and its enclosures as a revision 
to Iowa’s State Implementation Plan (SIP) to address the second planning period (2019-2028) of the regional 
haze program. The plan was approved by the state’s Environmental Protection Commission on August 9, 2023. 

Pursuant to 40 CFR 51.308, this SIP revision includes a long-term strategy that provides for reasonable progress 
towards natural visibility conditions in impacted downwind mandatory Class I federal areas. Control measures 
for the long-term strategy incorporate emission limits and compliance schedules specified in three air 
construction permits issued by the DNR. The air construction permits are provided in Appendix E for adoption 
into the SIP, with the exceptions of Condition 11 in permit numbers 05-A-031-P6 and 75-A-357-P9 and Condition 
6 in permit 03-A-425-P4. 

I look forward to EPA’s approval and promulgation of the SIP revision. If you have questions regarding this 
submittal, please contact Matthew Johnson at matthew.johnson@dnr.iowa.gov or (515) 725-9554.  

Sincerely,  

Kayla Lyon 
Director 
Iowa Department of Natural Resources 
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